Scottsmoor Community Association

Minutes for November 27th, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Rose McGinnis. A pot luck dinner featuring hamburgers and hot dogs was held before the meeting. There were 25 people at the dinner and 28 at the meeting. Vice President Elizabeth Taylor led the Pledge of Allegiance and President McGinnis asked for a moment of silence. Officers present were President Rose McGinnis, Vice President Elizabeth Taylor, Treasurer Tom Minch, Executive Committee Member Arnold Benson. Secretary Trent Minch and Executive committee member Doug Chamberlain were excused. Introduction of Visitors and Guests – President Rose McGinnis welcomed guests John Taylor and Patricia Specialia. They both became new members during the meeting.

Approval of Minutes – The October minutes need to be amended. They will be voted on at next month's meeting. **Treasurer's Report** –Tom Minch reported that our balance this month is \$8600.35. He also reported that both yard sales combined brought in a net income of \$1595.24. He provided a detailed report of both garage sales and this month's treasury reports for all members to view. Gina Prudhomme moved that the report be accepted and Doug Funk seconded it. The motion carried.

Mail – None to report

Meeting Hall-President McGinnis reported that attendance at the meeting hall in October was 370.

Public Relations- Get well and sympathy cards were sent to Anita Goforth, Betty Hettman, and Madelyn Barry.

Mims Report – Ron Barcher reported no progress on library

Membership Committee -Tom Minch reported that we now have 98 members for 2017.

Mail – None to report

Special events – President Rose McGinnis reported that the yard sale and kitchen were a massive success. She also reported that the Halloween parade and Thanksgiving dinner went very well. She hopes to make both yearly events in the future. The first meat raffle brought in about \$50 to the SCA. There will be more raffles in the near future. President McGinnis reported that the Wreaths across America donation also has been sent.

The Mims Christmas parade will be on December 2nd(Patriotic Theme). Cheryl and Don Murphy will haul the float to the Mims parade. The Titusville parade will be on December 9th. Tom Minch will haul the float to the Titusville parade. Arnie Benson will pull the float for both parades. The Christmas meal will be held on December 16th and the Scottsmoor parade will be held on the 17th. Dale Ceballos will pull the float for the Scottsmoor parade.

Old Business – President Rose McGinnis reported that the next SCA meeting will be in January. She is looking for someone who would be willing to help research internet options for the SCA building. She also reported that Grace Ministries will be renting the hall each Sunday for the next few months. Executive committee member Arnie Benson reported that the donation the SCA gave the 1st Baptist church, helped provide over 24 meals to local families in need.

New Business – Arlene Chamberlain made a motion that the SCA charge \$5 per person for the Christmas meal. The motion died because of a lack of a second. Ed Rost spoke to Parks and Recreation about getting a Florida flag for the SCA building, but unfortunately they denied the request. He also spoke to them about security cameras for the building, but a decision on this topic won't be made until 2018. President Rose McGinnis reported that 1054 homes will be sent notification cards about joining the SCA in 2018. Some cards will be mailed and some will be hand delivered.

50/50 Raffle-The 50/50 raffle was won by Arnie Benson . The split was \$28 to Arnie and \$28 to the SCA . Arnie Benson generously donated his winnings back to the SCA

Adjournment-The motion to adjourn was made by Gina Prudhomme at 7:58 PM. Submitted by Susan Minch, Member, Scottsmoor Community Association.